
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
MIMAROPA Region
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MEMORANDUM

FOR The Regional Executive Director 
DENR MIMAROPA Region 
1515 L&S Bldg, Roxas, Blvd., 
Ermita, Manila
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The ARD for Technical Services

The OIC, PENR Officer

MONITORING ACTIVITY CONDUCTED WITHIN THE 
COASTAL AND MARINE ECOSYSTEM MANAGEMENT 
PROGRAM (CMEMP)-ESTABLISHED MANGROVE 
PLANTATIONS AT LUBANG AND LOOC, OCCIDENTAL 
MINDORO

Forwarded is the memorandum dated August 22, 2022 of CENRO Sablayan regarding 
Monitoring Activity conducted within the Coastal and Marine Ecosystem Management Program 
(CMEMP) Established Mangrove Plantations at Lubang and Looc, Occidental Mindoro. Based 
on the report the LGU concerned are willing to establish/re-establish mangrove plantation 
within their area of jurisdiction. Likewise, the monitoring activity is dependent on the period of 
low tide in the areas visited, thus only portions of the established plantations were monitored.

Moreover, it was recommended that initiative relating to Mangrove rehabilitation effort be 
implemented at the municipalities of Looc and Lubang, Occidental Mindoro and mangrove site 
selection be conducted in support of the coastal greenbelt rehabilitation. Likewise, a seagrass 
assessment can also be conducted to acquire data on the extent and abundance of seagrass. 
Results of assessment will be used for future planning and decision making.

Attached with the report are the geo-tagged photos, GIS generated maps and tally sheet 
during the conduct of monitoring activity.

For information, evaluation and consideration

TANADA

TSD-CDS9/28/2022

i
So. Pag-asa, Brgy. Payompon, Mamburao, Occidental Mindoro 

Email;penrooccmin@denr.gov.ph |
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